GRENADA, W. I.



"Let the redeemed of the Lord say so, whom he hath redeemed from the hand of the enemy." Ps. 107:2

MATHENA'S



Robert & Pat

Field Address:

Pastor Robert or Patricia Mathena c/o Faith Independent Baptist Church of Loretto Gouyave Estates, Gouyave St. John's/Gouyave Post Office Grenada, West Indies Ph: 1-473-437-0982

- * Planting Fundamental Baptist Churches
- * Training National Pastors
- * Child Evangelism



WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS P. O. BOX 725 KINGS MOUNTAIN, N.C. 28086

Thank you for praying!

January, February, March, and April - 2008

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ:

"In whom all the building fitly framed together groweth unto an holy temple in the Lord: In whom ye also are builded together." Ephesians 2:21-22a

We want the church here in Grenada to grow physically and spiritually in the New Year. So what better way to start than with an Old Year Service. The service began at eight and ended at mid-night when we gathered to pray in the New Year. People from the village came and went all night. We were encouraged that so many took the challenge to start the New Year off right by attending the service. The sermons encouraged us to make time for Jesus in the New Year. We also enjoyed a film, food, and time of fellowship.

In February we had two children saved in a Wednesday night service. Our church children are attending services faithfully and we have had several promotions to help them remember to make time for Jesus and invite others to church. As a result we have quite a few new children, so our numbers have grown. Spiritually our Quiet Time Club is helping them to read their Bible and pray daily. We have also added a nibbles and prayer time before the Sunday morning service.

Easter came early this year and our services were packed. We were especially encouraged by all the adults in attendance. Robert preached on the power of the resurrection, we had a prayer breakfast, and then he preached a message on the proof of the resurrection. Several hands were raised to indicate they were not saved and we would appreciate your praying with us for them.

The church building began to grow in April. We are adding on an apartment for our daughter. Carrie is on deputation to join us here and expand the children's ministries. We are working as funds come in and will need about \$4,300.00 to complete this project. We are asking for your prayers and financial help.

Growing takes work but the rewards are worth the effort. Thank you for your prayers and faithful support as we seek to grow in the Lord and for His Glory.

The Mathena's

The Mathena's Grenada, West Indies 1-473-437-0982